BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 14TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  No Police or residents attended the meeting. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Gittins. 
6278   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 10TH2009. These were approved.
6279   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Issues concerning Young People . Cllr Bradford reported that a youth shelter was still under consideration although feed back from those who have already erected shelters reflects a wide difference in opinion. Cllr Overfield felt sure that older children would welcome the free offer from Record, who are to provide the new play equipment,  of a set of 5 a side goal posts, to be erected at the same time as the new playground equipment.  He considered that if their position on Park Field was changed every few months they could not be classed as permanent structures. 
2.Broken Step and Overhanging Trees in small ginnel off A58. Highways had promised to deal with both matters.  
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that there were now 3 signs indicating routes into the woods, but nothing at Barker’s End . There had been no trouble from youths during the bad weather.  
4.West Well . As it had been established that the well was not sited on land belonging to LCC,(and the application did not therefore qualify for a WBI grant)  the application would have to be considered in April for funding from a Well Being Grant .  It was agreed to check on the procedure for having the well registered as the property of Bardsey PC. It was also agreed to write to Mr Stott of the Brow explaining that when the Council was in a position to construct the intended wall, they intended to have the trees felled at their expense.(Action JG) 
5.Previous Right of Way adjacent to Bingley Cottages, Church Lane and  Fencing  of one of Bingley Cottages. Cllr Gittins had thoroughly investigated both matters.
He had spoken to the lady at Tree Tops next to the Bingley Arms, showed her the map and the boundary according to Land Registry .He thought she would accept that she got her boundary wrong so her proposed fence would not cut across the footpath.  She is disabled and needs work done on her land. Cllr Gittins had asked Claire Tregembo, a LCC officer, to get the maintenance people to contact him so that they can co-ordinate with all concerned. Mike Schofield of the Bingley Arms will agree to support any work done to improve wheelchair access to the Bingley land, on condition  this does not imply that he is providing disabled facilities, which he cannot do. He had spoken to Sue Cairns who is content with all that has been done. 
 He had found that it would be extremely difficult to ascertain when the path in front of the Bingley cottages had ceased to be an official right of way(if it had ever had this designation) and equally difficult to establish/ re-establish it.  An e mail had been received from Mark Hallam of Bingley Cottage asking why this issue had been re- opened when it had clearly been established that the path was not a definitive right of way. Cllr Gittins had contacted him and explained Council’s further interest in the matter. Council discussed the matter again but agreed to take no decision about any future action until Cllr Gittins presented a full review at the next meeting. 
6.Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field.  The Ascot path was almost complete. 
The Chairman had received a reply from Mr Pritchard, Manager of the Bramham Estate, suggesting that they walk the path together when the weather improved. 
7. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported that the culvert under the  bridge on Church Lane had been was to be surveyed as to whether the it was fit for the purpose. Broken pipework under a dwelling on Church Lane has been referred to the builders in an effort to seek redress. She had also been told that it was possible to have temporary reflectors on the kerbs whilst work was in progress. Information had been obtained that the Govt. wishes to encourage councils to introduce 20mph speed limits in areas where cycle and pedestrian traffic is high, without the current requirement for them to be accompanied by speed humps. They would be enforced by “average speed” cameras which are cheaper to use than conventional ones. Variable 20mph signs for use at busy times of day are also under consideration. It was agreed to ask about the procedure for applying for this speed limit.( Action JG)
A reply had been received from the Acting Mobility Officer that the request for dropped kerbs near the Callister Hall would be considered but could not be implemented at present due to lack of resources. 
8. Invitation to adopt Pay Phone Box opposite Cornmill House, Church Lane for £1. A letter had been received from BT explaining that they did not recommend moving the box and unless the Council wished to accept full responsibility for the box without the telephone equipment, it would continue in use as at present. Council agreed that it should remain in use and maintained by BT. 
9. Bus Shelter – Wood Lane. There had been no further information about this and the Clerk agreed to check on progress. (Action JG)
10.Dumping of Garden Rubbish .Cllr Lobley had visited the area and had found no evidence of dumping. It was agreed to take no further action. 
11. Lack of PCSO provision for Bardsey. PCSO Paul Thimm had contacted the Clerk informing the Council that he was currently acting as PCSO for Bardsey until Rebecca, at present in training, was ready to take over the role, probably in February. It was agreed to write again to Inspector Griffiths pointing out that although we were pleased at the news, we were disappointed at having no PCSO cover for the last six months. (Action JG) 
12. Changes to 923 Bus Service affecting Bardsey. It had been established that changes to this service did adversely affect Bardsey. Parts of the village, including Church Lane and Blackmoor Lane were no longer on the route. Mrs Ann Pollard who had written a letter of complaint, had been informed that the parts omitted from the route were not considered economic. A resident of Blackmoor Lane had complained to the Council about the removal of a service she had used on a regular basis. It was agreed to write to Metro deploring the removal of the service from Blackmoor and Church Lanes. (Action JG)
13. Repairs to Village Pump on Smithy Lane. There had been no response to the letter sent by the Clerk. Cllr Flockton offered to ring the Shaws suggesting that the Council might repair the pump at the same time as they had the wall built near the well. (Action LF)
14. Broken Flagstones at Bus Stop opposite First Avenue. Highways had promised to repair the broken flagstones but had no resources at present to extend the flagged area as Cllr Wright had suggested. They would consider the request in the future.
15. Bardsey Fest Cllr Gittins wished to remind Cllrs that the next meeting would be on Tuesday evening January 19th. 
16. Twinning Cllr Gittins had reported that he was currently awaiting a response from Kisdorf. 
6280   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  It was reported that Mark Hullah had been asked to fell a few trees. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground A grant of £10,000 had been received from the Well Being Fund for the new fencing. Cllr Rachael Procter had informed Council that she had secured a further £20,000 towards playground costs, using a number of funds available to District Cllrs. It had finally been established that Antler Homes had paid the £26,000 “106” money to L.C.C. who had in turn confirmed that this would in due course be paid over to Bardsey PC towards playground costs. The Clerk had applied for a POCAS grant for £500 and, with help from the Chairman, had almost completed an application to Green Leeds for a grant of £10,000. 
4. Web Site. Cllr Gittins had reported that he had discussed the idea for an inter active site with Cllr Lobley and with Deep Blue Digital. The latter had recommended a blog, rather than a forum, and had agreed to provide a quotation. 
5. Bardsey Community Forum. There was nothing to report.
6281   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/04227 – Craigmore, Mill Lane – Ext. – Comment.  
(b)P/09/04899 – 12 Church Lane – Amendment to approved app. 09/00091 – Exts-No Obj.. 
(c) P/09/ 05060 – Little Orchard, Scarsdale Lane – Exts.- Obj.  
(d) P/09/05010 – Askrigg, Mill Lane – Ext, Porch & Patio.- No Obj. 
(e) P/09/05196/RM – South Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Res. Matters App. for one house.- Object. 
(f) P/09/05264 – Villette, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. – Object.
(g) P/09/05260 – Hadley, 4 Wayside Crescent – Ext. & Enlarged Garage. – Object. 

(h) P/09/05331 – Little Beeches, 12 First Ave. – Garage.- No Obj.  

(i) P/09/05298 – Bardsey Bank Top – Det. House- Comment.. 

(j) P/09/05305 – 15 Congreve Way – Ext.- No Obj.  

(k) P/09/053292 – 2 Meadow Close – Pitched Roof.- No Obj.  
Council approved the decisions of the Planning Committee. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/09/04396 – Smith – Cuileann, Woodacre Crescent – Cons.
(b) P/09/04896 – Atha – 29 First Ave. – Ext. of time for Ext.  
(c) P/09/03774 – Moor Allerton Golf Club – Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane – Change of use – workshop to house.
(d) P/09/04227 – Craigmore, Mill Lane – Ext.

(e) P/09/04899 – Hunter – 12 Church Lane – Amendment to App. 09/00091 – Exts. for conversion of room to garage. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/09/04717 – Chadwick – Cherry Trees, Wetherby Road  - Exts.
(b) P/09/04716 – Best – Leyside, Keswick Lane – Retro. App. for fence, gates, pillars & lights.  
6282   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Allianz Insurance – Additional Premium for new Playground Fencing    £41.17.
(b) J. Gallant – Salary -                                                                              1,530.75.
(c) Bardsey Sports Club – Grant for Re-Build of Clubhouse                      5,000.00

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Warning from YLCA of “one off” increase in Membership Fees for 2010 to cover costs incurred in move of office .YLCA had recently moved into new premises and also wished to build up their financial reserves, warning councils that there would for this year only be a steep increase in the subscription charge. 
6283   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Date of Annual Parish Meeting.- Thursday April 29th.at 8PM following Annual  Meeting of Village Hall Committee.  Cllr Gittins had asked for Council approval to consideration of a new format for the meeting. He also suggested that this might be a suitable occasion to announce the new community forum. Council had no objection to considering any changes he proposed. 
6284   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Graffiti Cllr Lobley asked the Clerk to report further instances of graffiti in the Congreve area. These were on the Gas Station and BT buildings on the small ginnel off the A58 and on the grey post box on Second Avenue. (Action JG)
2. New Plans for Re-development of Village Hall Council agreed to a request from the Village Hall Committee for Alex Hook to present the new plans to the Council at its February meeting. 
 Signed:

Date: 
BPC January 2010 Mins. 
